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President’s Message 

 

Hello Quilters, 

 

The 4th of July came and went without a lot happening. It seems that is where we are today, not 

a lot happening. 

 

Since there isn’t a lot happening, I have been just staying in my quilting room and sewing.  I have 

my Storm at Sea challenge Quilt just about finished.  I sure hope you are all working 

on yours.  Then we have our BOM (Block of the Month) to also keep us busy. 

 

To escape all this hot weather, I am going up to the State of Washington for a week of 

quilting.  I’m really looking forward to the beautiful weather where the high is expected to be  

71 degrees all week.  That will be a such nice change. 

 

I’m really looking forward to our July 28th Guild meeting with Private Sources as our guest where 

they will be offering material, jelly rolls, charm packs, etc.  I’m also looking forward to seeing all 

the beautiful Show and Tell projects that everyone has been working on since I seen you last.   

 

In the Quilt of Life, Friends Are Stitches That Hold It Together 

 

Your President. 

 

Mary Myers  

951-445-1745 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.valleyquilters.org/
mailto:myers244@gmail.com


2 

 

Pet Beds 

Pam Verburg 

 

 

Well, for a long time Lyla and Jenelle have been putting dog beds together from the 

Guild and donating them to the Animal Shelter. Jenelle, due to health reasons could no 

longer stuff the beds and asked someone to volunteer to take over. Of course, I 

volunteered.  

So, Jenelle got all the supplies she had on hand and I went and picked them up. Well, 

there was a lot. Dog beds already made by Lyla and lots of batting.  Well, my daughter 

called and said she was coming to visit for the day, so I asked her if she would be 

willing to help. She didn't know what she was getting herself into, but she said yes 

anyway.    

So, with her help and my wonderful husband we got to work. We started at 10 am and 

worked till 5pm with only a lunch break (yes, we run a tight ship).  We were able to 

make 77 beds in that time.  So, I drove to Ramona Animal shelter and dropped them 

off. They were very appreciative and happy to see the beds.  

I do need more batting, so if you have any please bring it to the next meeting.  

I want to thank Lyla and Jenelle for all their hard work.   Till you actually walk in their 

shoes you don't know how much work is really involved.  

Thank you 

 Pam 

 

 

Programs 

Kathleen Jones, 1st Vice President  

 

Private Source Quilting will be at our July 

28th Guild meeting.  They will be offering 

precuts, thread, and a lot of other items.   

You don’t want to miss it! 

 

Upcoming Programs: 

August 25th - Allyson Allen, Slave Era Quilts 

September 22nd – Birthday Lunch, Between 

the Stiches 

October 27th – Susie Nash, The Art of 

College 

No workshops being offered at this time. 

 

Thanks! 

Kathleen ☺ 

  

 

 

 

 

Quilters Calendar 

July 13 VQ Board mtg- Linda Cards 

Backyard 

July 28 VQ Guild Meeting – Seven 

Hills/Private Source Quilting 

 

Aug 10 VQ Board Mtg-Location to be 

determined 

Aug 25 VQ Guild Meeting – Seven 

Hills/Speaker Allyson Allen, 

Slave Era Quilts and 

Underground Railroad     

SCCQG’s List of Upcoming Quilt Shows: 

Quilt Shows are postponed until further 

notice.      
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1 Carolyn Schrot    23  Mary Myers 

4 Barbara Ragan     25  Lu Majerus 

7 Sue Flower          26  Linda Card 

7 Juergen Roesler  28  Geri Hauser 

10 Kathleen Jones    29 Ginny Anderson 

22  Linda Snider       ?   Cheryl Peabody 

 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 2020 
 

Madison Hubble 

West Valley High School 

 

Linda Card Presenting Mary Myers with 

2020 Best of Show Plaque for our 

recent Quilt Show 

 

Favian Macias 

Tahquitz High School 

 

Ricardo Morales 

Western Center Academy 

 

 

Guadalupe Mercado 

West Valley High School 

 

Diana Lopez Trujillo 

Hemet High School 

 

2020 Student Scholarship Winners 
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Donations for the Guild 

Grace Ward 

 

One of the ideas of raising funds for the 

guild was to offer a CD with 40 block 

patterns that would create a beautiful 

quilt called Women of the Bible.  

There would be a $15 donation for the CD.  

After deducting the cost of the pattern, 

all proceeds will be donated to the guild.   

Throughout this 40-block series, you will 

be introduced to several  

Women of the Bible through individual quilt 

blocks.  Each pattern begins with historical 

references and devotional reflection.  At 

the end of each block is a space provided 

for your personal reflection.  

If you have any questions, please give me a 

call.  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hospitality 

July Meeting 

Pat Newsom and Ginny Anderson 

 

July Snacks 

Jan Lawrence Biscuits Cinnamon 

Diana Fish  Fruit 

Nancy Witt  Cookies 

Phyllis Binkley Fruit 

Sue Roberts  ? 

Joan Torbett Belvita 

Elaine Robertson ? 

Kathleen Jones Fruit 

Roberta Plains Cookies 

Charlotte Morton ? 

Linda Wayment  ? 

Edna Hornkohl ? 

Linda Lemcke Cookies 

Pam Verberg  Cookies 

Billie Kercmar ? 

 

 

Membership 

Grace Ward, 2nd Vice President 

 

Our Guild current guild membership 

is 101 members.  We had a total of 

38 active and 2 honorary attending 

our June 23rd meeting.   
             

2021 Retreat 
Kathy Barbay 

Just a reminder the 2021 Retreat 

is March 8-11, 2021.  The 

prices are the same as this years 

retreat.   Double occupancy is 

$330 each.  Single and triple are 

also available.   

 

I’m now acccepting deposits of 

$80.00 to hold your spot.  Please 

call me at 951-805-3278 or send 

an email to 

catskathy@ix.netcom.com to let 

me know all the details, such as 

who is going, and any specific 

needs.  Deposits can be mailed to 

my home address.  Checks should 

be made out to Valley Quilters. 

You don’t want to miss out! 

 

 

 
               

Yakkers and Philanthropy Projects 

Kathleen Jones and Natasha Macias 

  909-238-8553      951-599-4472 

 

Nothing to report at this time.  Will 

keep you posted as soon as Valley 

Wide opens back up.   

Thanks!  

Kathleen Jones and Natasha Macias

  

 

 

mailto:catskathy@ix.netcom.com
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Block of The Month 

Linda Wayment 

 

It was great to see everyone at our June 

guild meeting.  Hope everyone is having 

fun with the monthly block patterns.  I 

will post Block 5 on the email tree for 

those of you who cannot come to the 

meeting. 

If you have any questions, I will be happy 

to try and answer them. 

 

Keep on Quilting! 

Linda 

 

 

 

 

 

 
               

Fat Quarter Fun 
Linda Lemcke and Charlotte Morton 

 

 
 

 

June, July & August 

 Fat Quarter: 

 

Red, White & Blue  

Mini Workshops 
Sue Roberts 

 

Workshops will be on Monday’s at 

Valley-Wide Recreation Center 

Starting Time:  11:30am 

(Unless Otherwise noted) 

 

Buying and Learning About 

Landscape Fabric 

By Phyllis Binkley 

Sept 21, 2020 

12:00 pm to 3:00 pm 

 

Don’t miss this great opportunity 

to purchase Landscape Fabric with 

the webbing already ironed on the 

back.  Be sure to bring your 

pattern or photo idea and Phyllis 

will help you select the fabric.  She 

will also, give handy tips on pattern 

selection and how to use the 

Landscape fabric.  This is not an 

actual class, but a chance to 

accumulate the needed fabrics. If 

you have any questions, 

Please contact Phyllis Binkley at 

phyllisbinkley@yahoo.com or 951-

306-8029. 

Signup sheet will be out at our July 

meeting. 

A $5 fee is required at time of 

sign up or at least the month 

before the scheduled mini 

workshop.  It will be returned to 

you at the workshop if you attend. 

 
 

Road to California 2021  
January 21-24, 2021 

mailto:phyllisbinkley@yahoo.com
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Opportunity Quilt Update 

Sue Leuschen & Lori Mathis 

 

 
 
 

Hi, 

 I hope you are selling quilt tickets. We 

will have more tickets and postcards 

available for you at the guild meeting. 

 

As you stop at the quilt stores and 

leave postcards, ask them if we can sell 

tickets in front of the store. (keeping 6 

feet apart from the people and with 

masks and sanitize, of course.) 

 

September and October may be the 

best time, but we need to plan ahead. 

We have scheduled, Seven Hills, 

Panorama Village and Road to California, 

so far. 

 

If anyone has any ideas for selling 

tickets, we will always welcome them. 

Stay safe and well. 

 

Sue Leuschen 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Show and Tell 

 

Marith Jones and Edna Hornhokl 

 

Linda Card- Witches boot, Cowboy 

Boot & Halloween themed quilt 

Mary Myers-Orange Brown & 

Green Scappy 

Mike Yeager-Navajo Women 

Grace Ward-Soccer T-shirt Quilt 

Pam Verberg-Crazy Quilt 

Joan Torbett-Crazy Quilt & 

Garden Paths Windows to Heaven 

Suzanne Wade-Ribbon Quilt, 

Courtyard Steps & Giraffe quilt 

Barbara Mages-New Orleans 

Apples 

Kathleen Jones-Table Runner & 

Sun Bonnet Sue 

Elaine Giometti- Pansies’ & 

Springtime Quilt 

Kathy Barbay- Patriotic, Cats & 1 

other quilt 

Elaine Robertson- 2 small and one 

large Bargello 

Jan Lawerence- Dream Weaver 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You 

Marith Jones 

 

Sunshine & Shadows 

Ann Lontz 

 

A Get Well card was sent to Lyla 

Stigall.   
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Valley Quilters 

c/o Sue Roberts 

26202 Palm Breeze Lane 

Menifee, CA  92586 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

Remember to bring to the  

July meeting: 

 
Name badge, Show & Tell items, Fat Quarter: 

Red, White & Blue, completed Security Quilts 

and Pillow cases 

 

Valley Quilters Guild meets at 9:30 a.m. 

on the 4th Tuesday of each month (arrive 

a little early if you want to visit before the 

meeting starts). 

 

Location:   Seven Hills Clubhouse 

3050 Jacaranda Way 

Hemet, CA 

Website:   www.valleyquilters.org 

 

file:///C:/Users/Cleta%20Colston/Documents/Valley%20Quilters%20Newsletter%202010-2012/www.valleyquilters.org

